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We the members of Alpha Sigma Phi, Phi Delta Colony at William 

Paterson College wish to request to be chartered on December 13, 1986 

or as soon as possible thereafter. We feel we have completed the 

minimum requirements and exceeded the same. We the undersigned, 

hope that the Grand Coun c<l. l of Alpha Sigma Phi will take our request 

tered as a tf:;,1the fratern; . J /;.r~ 
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ALPHA SIGMA PHI FRATERNITY 
Phi Delta Colony 
William Paterson State College 
300 Pompton Road.-D-153 
Wayne, New Jersey 07470 

The Grand Council 
Alpha Sigma Phi Fraternity 
24 West Williams 
Delaware, Ohio 43015 

Dear Gentlemen: 

As president of the Phi Delta Colony, I firmly believe our colony has 
met and exceeded the minimum standards in order to become a chapter 
of Alpha Sigma Phi. 

The first requirement, membership, in which the minimum standard is 
25, we have not only met that number but have exceeded by 13. Our 
colony currently has a total of 38. Secondly, Alpha Sigma Phi requires 
us to recruit and pledge 10 new members a year. Since obtaining our 
colonization on January 17, 1986, we have had two pledge classes. In 
the spring of '86 our Alpha pledge class contained 9 pledges which 
are currently active members. This semester, Fall of '86, we now 
have 13 pledges. I feel that our colony has done a great job in 
keeping a consistent number of members as well as rushing new prospects. 

Our next requirement, service projects, has not only been an asset to 
the community and college, but to the fraternity as well. Our college 
project included assisting the alumni to raise money for an educational 
fund. Our fraternity helped raise money by working with the alumni on 
the Phonathon. This was a huge success. Our community project was 
visiting the Preakness Nursing Home. Although we are only required 
one community service, we enjoyed visiting the Nursing Home so much 
that we visit the home once every two weeks. 

Our third requirement, financial records, has been prosperous for the 
majority of our existence. Our Treasurer, Bill Borenstein, has kept 
us well informed on our financial status. As a fraternity we have 
currently started a sinking fund which all of the brothers are bille d 



two dollars a man. 
it. 

That account currently has seventy-two dollars in 

The fourth requirement is to send alumni, other chapters and National 
Headquarters two newsletters per year. Our Phi Delta Colony Newsletter, 
the ''Pioneer Press", has been distributed twice since our colonization 
in January 1986. Our Editor, Chris Bulka, is currently working hard 
to complete a third newsletter. 

As President, I emphasize the participation in this fifth requirement, 
attending the providence conclave. I am proud to state four of our 
brothers attended the conclave in Washington, D.C. We also sent three 
representatives to the National Convention in Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

Our sixth requirement is currently in the process of establishment. The 
Prudential Committee and our Scholarship Chairman are setting up schol­
arship awards as well as a semi-annual academic progress report on each 
brother. As President I advise all brothers to use the on campus 
Tutoring Center, here at William Paterson College of New Jersey. 

The social aspect of our fraternity continues to grow by the semester. 
Our social chairman, Stephen Wiatroski, has set many enlightening events 
which included brother-only-events and mixers. Although social takes "the 
backseat" most of the time due to our "work before pleasure" motto, I 
feel our social activities are well planned but not over done. 

Our internal activities have included being in good-standing with the 
Internal Fraternity and Sorority Council, attending bi-weekly meetings 
as well as other greek functions here at William Paterson College. 

Our next requirement, communications with National Headquarters, in my 
opinion has been successful. We have responded to the special question­
aires. We also submitted Pledge Reports, reports of undergraduate 
membership, carry over pledge reports, publication materials, and 
address changes relatively on time. 

We have also invited Henry Morris, who is in charge of student activities, 
to our meeting several times. Unfortunately he has not responded. Henry 
Morris is equivalent to a dean. 

Our files include a various amount of objectives and qualities that each 
new officer can follow without difficulty. These include a job descrip­
tion as well as the various amount of goals set by the officers that 
currently hold the positions. We feel this is an asset, because it not 
only helps future officers but it helps the officers that are currently 
holding the positions. 

In conclusion, I feel the Phi Delta Colony is worthy of becoming a 
chapter of Alpha Sigma Phi Fraternity. We here at William Paterson College 



hope that the Grand Council feels the same way in order for us to enter 
the Mystic Circle. I also would like to take the time on behalf of 
Colony to thank the Grand Council for its time in considering and 
evaluating our membership. THANK YOU. 

FA" ank J. 

yo1µ, 
RuJt. Jr. , Prest;,,t 
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As Vice President, my main concern is to serve as Chairman of the 
Prudential Committee of the Phi Delta Colony. I feel that this is 
the most important duty because the Prudential Committee is the 
Executive Board of the Fraternity. The Prudential Committee is 
one of the many committees that I supervise, instruct, and evaluate. 
Also, I work on a one on one basis with each committee chairman to 
review the goals and responsibilities of their committee. 

As Vice President, I must be familiar with the constitution and 
by-laws and be able to enforce these laws to each member of the 
Colony. 

Finally, I try to set an example of high standards 
members to follow. 
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As Treasurer of the Phi Delta Colony, we budgeted our Rush for $200.00 
and had an advertising budget of $10.00. 

Besides collecting dues from every brother, we had a dance and Atlantic 
City bus trips to subsidize our dues. The profits from these fundraisers 
helpe d us achieve our main goal, to become a National Fraternity. 

My goal as Treasurer was to open a checking and savings account which 
was done by Fall of '86. I make sure that the Prudential Committee is 
informed of our financial status at all times and I keep the books 
accurate and up to date. At each meeting I review the entire financial 
status with the entire Fraternity, letting each brother know their 
status with the Fraternity. 

Currently, I act as purchaser for the Chapter as well as paying out all 
debts for the Fraternity accurately and on time. In the future my 
goals will be to set up an insurance policy for the Fraternity, get 
a standardized bill for brothers dues, and to establish a non-profit 
number from the I.R.S. 

Fraternally yours, 
/1.,:JA. ' ,(..J O.~ -:it ' 
'"l}JUJ){e<,JI, it5'J , tY1J l,Q;JdJ •. fo~ \ 

Bill Borenstein 
Treasurer 
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As Social Chairman of Alpha Sigma Phi, I can proudly say that we have 
very successful as well as well rounded social activities. 

We have executed many parties this semester, both alcoholic and non­
alcoholic which have proved beneficial to both our brothers and other 
Greeks on campus. We have gained the reputation of being able to have 
successful get togethers with controlled alcohol consumption. 

Our brothers this semester have participated in barbeques, pig roasts, 
and mixers with sororities and other frats. Our fund-raisers proved 
to be very successful, especially our carnation sale and our monthly 
Atlantic City bus trips. 

As Social Chairman, I can honestly state that we have established a 
socially strong Fraternity. We have a strong budget as well as a 
group of brothers who are ever so willing to work their hardest to 
benefit Alpha Sigma Phi. We have many enjoyable moments that have 
brought us all closer and will continue to in the future. 

Fraternally your~, 

c:ll ti,,J _11 II 
,/~u i,/Jro1f[t 
Stephen Wiatroski 
Social Chairman 



Phi Delta Colony 

INTRAMURAL CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 



Alpha 

The Intramural Program at William Paterson College is a very strong 
one. The Alpha Sigma Phi's have proved very competitive in every 
sport we have participated in. This fall in football the Alpha's 
obtained a record of 8-2 and a second place finish. Unfortunately, 
we were one game away from the state championship again, but we 
are returning our whole team next season, and should prove to be a 
force to be reckoned with. 

Currently, we are creeping up on the volleyball, hockey, and basket­
ball seasons. As usual, the Alpha's will be participating in all 
of these and hope to have successful seasons both through good 
sportsmanship and iinning seasons. 

Thank you, 

Ub1i1tr1_ 
Ronald Green 
Intramural Chairman 


